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January 11, 2023 
 
Dr. Tom Failla, Conservation Planner 
Att: Weston Conservation Commission  
Town Hall Annex  
24 School Road, Weston, CT 06883 
 
 RE:  19 Tall Pines Drive - Proposed Improvements 
  Weston Conservation Commission Permit CC-2219 – Plan Revisions   
 
Dear Dr. Failla: 
 

Per the feedback provided by the commission on their meeting on December 15, 2022, we are 
providing additional material and revisions to the plans.  For your review we have enclosed the following 
materials for consideration: 
 

• Driveway Layout Exhibit dated 1/4/2023 
• Buffer Restoration Planting plan dated 1/9/2023 
• Sediment & Erosion Control Plan (Sheet SE-3) dated 1/12/2023 
• Notes & Soil Test Results (Sheet SE-4) dated 1/12/2023  

 
The Driveway Exhibit depicts a revised orientation of the proposed driveway and front motor 

court. This is in direct response to comments made by the commission about the proximity of the new 
driveway loop to the wetlands.  The new alignment pulls the driveway another 25’ further from the 
wetlands and reconfigures the central motor court.  The buffer restoration plantings reflect this change 
since the hardscape is further from the wetlands. 

 
Additional comments from the commission included a double silt fence at the edge of the 

disturbance and construction sequence notes.  These are included in the revised SE-3 and SE-4. 
 

We look forward to presenting this material at the next Conservation Commission public meeting.  
Thank you and don’t hesitate to call or email me to discuss. 

 
        Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        Bret Holzwarth, P.E. 
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